Township

Jerusalem Township Board of Trustees Meeting
Held on August 28, 2018

The Board of Trustees of Jerusalem Township met in regular session meeting on the above date
at 7:00 p.m. in the Office of the Trustees, 9501 Jerusalem Road, Curtice, Ohio 43412

Dave Bench opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the pledge of allegiance with
the members as listed during roll call:

Beau Miller, present
Dave Bench, present

Mark Sattler, present

Approval of Previous Minutes:

After review by the board, Beau Miller made a motion to accept the August 14, 2018 regular meeting
minutes as presented to the board. Seconded by Dave Bench with roll call as follows:

Dave Bench, yes
Beau Miller, yes
Mark Sattler, yes

Motion carried.
Fiscal Officer: Joel Moszkowicz

Joel reported a fund status of $574,510.88 in poaled investments and $379,391.43 in our checking
account. Also reporting of warrants 16834-16886 to pay in total $26,864.62. Additionally, we
deposited $294,801.24 into our checking account. Beau Miller made a motion to accept the payment
and fund status report, seconded hy Mark Sattler with roll call as follows:

Dave Bench, yes
Beau Miller, yes
Mark Sattler, yes

Motion carried.
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Beau Miller made a motion to accept the fiscal officer report as read. Seconded by Mark Sattler with
roll call as follows:

Dave Bench, yes

Beau Miller, yes

Mark Sattler, yes

Motion carried.

Fire Department: Chief Tony Parasiliti

Tony reported the safety message is the heavy traffic on the roadway, please pay attention and drive
defensively. The command and UTV/boat trailer has arrived, labeling is going to start soon from the
approved artwork through a vendor in Elmore. Station is getting a thorough cleaning, with the lift and
a couple members help, it has been decades since the bay was cleaned this way.

Open house is scheduled for October 3™ from 6 to 9 p.m. A blood drive is scheduled for 10/30 and its
being coordinated between Linda Rossler and the Department. The department is part of a regional
radio grant that the department and other agencies will be a recipient of. Tony presented a new
applicant that has passed the initial interview process, Madeline Rossler.

Dave Bench made a motion to accept Madeline pending a background and physical exam. Seconded
by Beau Miller with roll call as follows:

Dave Bench, yes
Beau Miller, yes
Mark Sattler, yes

Motion carried,

Charlie Fogel asked Tony how much the department was going to receive from the regional grant. He
indicated he was not sure of the amount but it would be used to purchase portable radios.

Recreation — Mike Skitowski
No report, not in attendance
Zoning: Linda Rossler

No report, not in attendance

Maintenance Department: Kevin Chapman

Kevin reported that the new garbage vendor starts next week, but because of the holiday, the service
is delayed on day, just for next week. Normal pickup is Teachout road and east, on Thursdays, West of
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Teachout is on Friday. East of Turnau road on Thursday, West of Turnau road Friday. Kevin also
reported that toters, 96 gallon are for rent through Alistar at he believes 6.00 a month. Also, he
reminded the board the limit has increased to 3 — 32 gallon bags compared to 2-32 gallon bags we had
with Waste Management. A flyer is going out through the Metro Press along with the Township
website to notify all residents.

Kevin lastly reported that the rec field has been mowed and that the Van Dyke Crossover project might
still be completed in 2018.

Barb Gall asked Kevin what the crossover project is about, he stated that it’s a culvert repair -
replacement on Van Dyke. She also asked about the pot holes on Van Dyke, Kevin indicated he will
have those addressed by the end of the year through a vendor we contract with.

Cemetery: Kevin Chapman

Kevin reported that he had a cremation burial this past weekend. Had moved 2 footers and had many
multi grave transfers, more so then in the past. There sale pending tomorrow marning more needs to

be done with the attorney regarding the expansion.

Trustee Reports:

Cemetery ~ covered under Kevin’s report.

Roads and Bridge — No report

Hall Rental — No report

Old Business:

Garbage Contract — covered under Kevin's report.
Cemetery Discussion — covered under Kevin’s report.

Metzger Marsh Road — Dave Bench indicated that Michael Wilkerson does not feel that the road will
be opened soon, and that possibly be completed by the end of the year.

Van Dyke Culvert — covered under Kevin’s report.

Jerusalem School Lot — Both Jeff Zigrai and Dave Bench will get together to discuss further on
connection of the two lots.

New Business:

Vehicle Logo ~ Board in agreement to consider putting logo on Township trucks with the same vendor
the Fire Department is using for the trailer. Costs estimate are $100.00 for the truck. Designs need to
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be worked out.

Insurance Kiss Family — Beau Miller made a motion to provide up to $1600.00 each month until
12/31/2018 of medical insurance reimbursement to the Kiss Family. Seconded by Dave Bench with roll
call as follows:

Dave Bench, yes
Beau Miller, yes
Mark Sattler, yes

Motion carried.
Charlie Bickford had asked if that family was eligible for COBRA, both Kevin and the board indicated
we did not have enough employees with the same health coverage through the Township which made

the family eligible.

Public Participation:

Barb Gall asked the board if the piles at Kennedy park are disappearing because we are making
improvements. Dave Bench indicated no change has been made to the park regarding the piles of
material. Barb wishes it could be made to look better, its disrespectful to the Kennedy family. Beau
Miller indicated we should engage the City Schools similar to what Northwood did you develop a
outdoor classroom center within the park boundaries,

Charlie Fogel indicated he does not want the park name to change, the board agrees that it will
remain the same.

Adjournment:

With no further business before the Board, Beau Miller made a motion to adjourn today’s
meeting. Seconded by Mark Sattler with roll cali as follows:

Beau Miller, yes
Dave Bench, yes
Mark Sattler, yes
Motion carried at %45 p.m.

Aw\" f !) Approved
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